

TOWN OF HEMPSTEAD

ONE WASHINGTON STREET

TOWN HALL PAVILION

HEMPSTEAD, NEW YORK 11550

MAY 5, 2020

10:30 A.M.

BEFORE: DONALD CLAVIN, JR.

SUPERVISOR

APPEARANCES :

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

DEPUTY SUPERVISOR/COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN

SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY (VIA PHONE)

COUNCILMAN CARINI

COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO

COUNCILMAN DUNNE, SR.

COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA

TOWN CLERK MURRAY

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Well, Good Morning
2 everyone.

3 Because of the COVID-19 pandemic and
4 consistent with both the Governor's Emergency
5 Declaration, the Executive Orders and the Town's
6 Emergency declaration, this Meeting will be live
7 streamed so that all members of the Public who
8 wish to listen and observe will be able to do so
9 and will be recorded and transcribed.

Page | 3

10 Madam Clerk, please, call the roll.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

12 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Present.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

14 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Here.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

16 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Here.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

18 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Here.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

20 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Here.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

22 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Here. (via
23 phone.)

24 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

25 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Present.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 CLERK MURRAY: We have a quorum.

2 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I, now, ask Councilman
3 Muscarella to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

4 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Hand over your Page | 4
5 hearts, remove your hats.

6 (Whereupon, Councilman Muscarella led the
7 Assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance. After, the
8 following ensued.)

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, may I have
10 a Motion to dispense with the designated
11 procedures of the Town of Hempstead Board in light
12 of the continuing COVID-19 pandemic.

13 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: So moved.

14 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Second.

15 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Please, call the roll.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

17 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

19 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

20 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

21 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

22 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

23 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

24 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

25 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

2 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
3 phone.)

4 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

Page | 5

5 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

6 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
7 call the first Public Hearing.

8 CLERK MURRAY: The first Public Hearing is
9 a Proposed Local Law Re: "Regulations and
10 Restrictions" to limit parking in West Hempstead
11 (To amend Chapter 202 of the Code of the Town of
12 Hempstead)

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, will you
14 please, read into the record any written comments
15 received in this matter.

16 CLERK MURRAY: We have not received any
17 written comments from the Public, Supervisor.

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member of the
19 Board wish to be heard?

20 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
21 the following ensued.)

22 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
23 Motion on a reserve decision.

24 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Yes, Supervisor, I
25 move that the Public Hearing be closed and that

1 the Board reserve decision.

2 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I second the
3 motion.

4 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

Page | 6

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

6 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

7 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

8 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

9 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

11 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

13 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

15 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
16 phone.)

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

18 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

19 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
20 call the next Hearing.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Proposed Local Law Re:
22 "Parking or Standing Prohibitions" in Merrick,
23 Oceanside, Uniondale (To amend Section 202-1 of
24 the Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any comments on

1 this?

2 CLERK MURRAY: We do not have any comments
3 from the Public.

4 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a ^{Page | 7}
5 Motion.

6 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: I move that the
7 Public Hearing be closed and adopted.

8 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Second.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

10 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

12 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

14 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

16 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Sorry, Madam Clerk,
17 I think we need to correct the record.

18 I think that is to reserve decision.

19 Senior Councilwoman, are you okay with the
20 amendment?

21 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Reserve
22 decision?

23 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Yes.

24 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Okay, I go
25 with that.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: May I have a Motion,
2 again.

3 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: I amend Senior
4 Councilwoman's motion to reserve decision on Item ^{Page | 8}
5 Number 2.

6 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Which one are
7 you talking about, Councilman, 30255?

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: 30255 is a Motion to
9 reserve decision on it.

10 SENIOR COUCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Okay, agreed.

11 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Second.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

15 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

17 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

19 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

20 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

21 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

22 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

23 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
24 phone.)

25 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

2 CLERK MURRAY: All right, for clarification
3 of the record, the second Public Hearing has been
4 unanimously reserved to a decision. Page | 9

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please
6 call the next Public Hearing.

7 CLERK MURRAY: It is a proposed Local Law
8 regarding "School Speed Limits" in Franklin Square
9 - Willow Road (To amend Chapter 190 of the Code of
10 the Town of Hempstead by insertion of a location
11 into Section 190-4, Subdivision "A" in relation to
12 a 20 miles per hour School Speed Limit)

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, would you,
14 please, read into the record any written comments
15 regarding this matter?

16 CLERK MURRAY: We have not received any
17 written comments from the Public, Supervisor.

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member wish to
19 be heard on this matter?

20 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Yes, Supervisor,
21 first of all, I want to thank you, congratulate
22 you and Councilman Muscarella for working with me
23 together on and advancing this situation that we
24 have in Franklin Square by the Willow Road School,
25 which we are trying to mitigate has been

1 described as dangerous situation, so, I am glad we
2 are moving this process forward.

3 I would move that the Public Hearing be
4 closed and the Item be put on Reserve Decision. Page | 10

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any other comments?

6 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
7 the following ensued.)

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
9 Motion to reserve decision.

10 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: So moved.

11 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I second it.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

15 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

17 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

19 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

20 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

21 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

22 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

23 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
24 phone.)

25 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

2 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
3 call the next Public Hearing.

4 CLERK MURRAY: The next Public Hearing Page | 11
5 involves a proposed Local Law Re: "Regulations and
6 Restrictions" to limit parking in Franklin Square,
7 Uniondale, Woodmere (To amend Chapter 202 of the
8 Code of the Town of Hempstead)

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, would you,
10 please, read into the record any written comments
11 received regarding this matter.

12 CLERK MURRAY: We have received no written
13 comments from the Public on this matter.

14 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member wish to
15 be heard on this matter?

16 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
17 the following ensued.)

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
19 Motion.

20 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: I move that the
21 Public Hearing be closed and we reserve decision
22 on the proposed local law.

23 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Second the
24 Motion.

25 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

Page | 12

CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
phone.)

CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
call the next Public Hearing.

CLERK MURRAY: The next Public Hearing
involves a proposed Local Law regarding "Parking
or Standing Prohibitions" in Baldwin, Elmont,
Franklin Square, Inwood, near Island Park,
Roosevelt, West Hempstead (To amend Section 202-1
of the Code of the Town of Hempstead)

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
read into the record any written comments
regarding this matter.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 CLERK MURRAY: We have received no public
2 comments on this matter.

3 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member of the
4 Board wish to be heard on this? Page | 13

5 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
6 the following ensued.)

7 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
8 Motion to reserve decision.

9 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: So moved.

10 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Second.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

12 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

14 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

16 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

18 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

20 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

22 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
23 phone.)

24 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

25 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, will you,
2 please, call the roll on the next Public Hearing.

3 CLERK MURRAY: The next Public Hearing is a
4 proposed Local Law regarding "Arterial Stops" in ^{Page | 14}
5 Franklin Square, Garden City South, West Hempstead
6 (To amend Section 197-5 of the Code of the Town of
7 Hempstead)

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, will you,
9 please, read into the record any written comments
10 regarding this matter.

11 CLERK MURRAY: We have not received any
12 public comments on this matter.

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member wish to
14 be heard on this matter?

15 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
16 the following ensued.)

17 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
18 Motion to reserve decision.

19 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: I make a Motion to
20 reserve decision.

21 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Second.

22 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Second.

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: You are beaten,
24 Councilwoman.

25 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: That is okay.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

2 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

3 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

4 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

Page | 15

5 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

6 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

7 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

8 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

10 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

12 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
13 phone.)

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

15 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

16 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
17 call the next Public Hearing.

18 CLERK MURRAY: The next Hearing involves a
19 proposed Local Law regarding "Traffic Regulations
20 in the Vicinity of Schools" in Baldwin (To amend
21 Section 197-13 of the Code of the Town of
22 Hempstead)

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
24 read into the record any written comments
25 regarding this matter.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 CLERK MURRAY: We have received no public
2 comments on this matter.

3 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member of the
4 Board wish to be heard on this? Page | 16

5 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
6 the following ensued.)

7 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
8 Motion to reserve.

9 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Go ahead.

10 COUNCILMAN CARINI: I make a Motion that
11 the Public Hearing be closed and placed on reserve
12 decision.

13 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: And, I second
14 the Motion.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

16 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

18 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

20 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

22 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

23 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

24 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

25 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
2 phone.)

3 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

4 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

Page | 17

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, call the
6 next Public Hearing.

7 CLERK MURRAY: The next Public Hearing
8 involves a proposed "Handicapped Parking on Public
9 Streets" in Elmont, Franklin Square, Uniondale,
10 Wantagh (Pelham Street, Butler Boulevard, Claflin
11 Boulevard, Campus Street, Macon Place, Sycamore
12 Avenue)

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
14 read into the record any written comments received
15 regarding this matter.

16 CLERK MURRAY: We have received no comments
17 from the public with regard to this matter.

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any member of the
19 Board wish to be heard on this?

20 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
21 the following ensued.)

22 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
23 Motion to reserve decision.

24 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I make a Motion to
25 reserve decision.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: So moved.

2 CLERK MURRAY: Let the record reflect that
3 Councilwoman Goosby will be the second.

4 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Yes.

Page | 18

5 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

6 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

7 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

8 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

10 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

12 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

14 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

16 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
17 phone.)

18 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

19 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

20 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
21 call the next Public Hearing.

22 CLERK MURRAY: The next Hearing involves a
23 proposed revised Public Parking Field Maps in
24 Franklin Square.

25 And, Supervisor, when the Clerk - - there

1 was a discrepancy with the published notice for
2 this case.

3 And, so, I request a Motion to adjourn this
4 case be made for the May 19th Meeting.

5 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Which Item are we
6 on?

7 CLERK MURRAY: This is Item 16214 on the
8 Public Hearings' calendar.

9 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Baldwin?

10 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Supervisor, I move
11 that the Item be adjourned until the next Meeting.

12 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: I am sorry - -

13 CLERK MURRAY: If I could correct the
14 record, pardon me, everybody, let's just be very
15 clear, Case Number 16214 on the Public Hearings
16 for today, calendar of May 5th, it is the proposed
17 revised Public Parking Field Maps in Franklin
18 Square.

19 As I requested - -

20 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Not Baldwin?

21 CLERK MURRAY: It is Baldwin.

22 COUNCILMAN MURRAY: Oh, it is Baldwin,
23 sorry.

24 CLERK MURRAY: You know, what, Councilman,
25 that is actually the heart of the mistake.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 There is a correction that needs to be made
2 in the location of the Public Hearings, so, I am
3 asking that there is a Motion - -

Page | 20

4 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: I second,
5 Councilman Blakeman's Motion to adjourn to May
6 19th.

7 CLERK MURRAY: Thank you.

8 Supervisor Clavin?

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

11 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

13 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

15 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

17 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

19 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
20 phone.)

21 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

22 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
24 call the next Public Hearing.

25 CLERK MURRAY: Then next Public Hearing

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 involves the proposed Local Law Re: "Loading
2 Zones" in (NR) Island Park (To amend Section 202-
3 53 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead)

4 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, would you, ^{Page | 21}
5 please, read into the record any written comments
6 regarding this matter.

7 CLERK MURRAY: We have received no public
8 comments on this matter.

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member of the
10 Board wish to be heard on this?

11 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
12 the following ensued.)

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
14 Motion to reserve decision.

15 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Supervisor, I move
16 that the Public Hearing be closed and the proposed
17 Local Law be reserved, we reserve decision.

18 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Second.

19 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

20 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

22 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

23 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

24 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

25 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

2 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

3 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

4 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby? Page | 22

5 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
6 phone.)

7 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

8 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
10 call the next Public Hearing.

11 CLERK MURRAY: The next Public Hearing is a
12 proposed Local Law Re: "Taxi-cab Stands" in (NR)
13 Island Park (To amend Section 202-52 of the Code
14 of the Town of Hempstead)

15 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, will you
16 read into the record any written comments we
17 received regarding this matter.

18 CLERK MURRAY: We received no comments from
19 the public regarding this matter.

20 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member wish to
21 be heard on this?

22 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
23 the following ensued.)

24 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
25 Motion to reserve decision.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: I move that the
2 Public Hearing be closed and we reserve decision.

3 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Second.

4 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

Page | 23

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

6 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

7 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

8 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

9 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

11 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

13 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

15 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
16 phone.)

17 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

18 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

19 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,
20 call the next item.

21 CLERK MURRAY: Should I call the remaining?

22 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, could you,
23 please, call all the remaining public cases.

24 CLERK MURRAY: I will.

25 Proposed Local Law in relation to

1 "Investigation of Applications and Issuance of
2 Peddlers and Solicitors Licenses" (To amend
3 Subsections "A" "B" and "E" of Section 118-4 of
4 the Code of the Town of Hempstead)

5 The next Public Hearing is a proposed Local
6 Law in relation to "Promoting Healthful
7 Environments For Animals" (To amend Subsection "E"
8 of Section 152-10 of the Code of the Town of
9 Hempstead)

10 The next Public Hearing is a proposed Local
11 Law in relation to "Increasing the Maximum Fines
12 for Illegal Dumping of Refuse and Garbage on
13 Vacant Lots or Streets" (To amend Section 128-45
14 of 128 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead)

15 The next Public Hearing is a proposed Local
16 Law entitled "Tow Cars" by adding a new Subsection
17 "E" thereof in relation to regulations for heavy
18 duty towing (To amend Section 183-8 of Chapter 183
19 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead)

20 The next Public Hearing is a proposed Local
21 Law in relation to the "Definition of the Term
22 'Program Time Period' Applicable to Apprenticeship
23 Training Programs," (To amend Section 3-2 of
24 Chapter 3 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead)

25 The next is a proposed Increase &

1 Improvement of the Franklin Square Water
2 District.

3 The next public hearing is a proposed
4 renewal contract for furnishing fire protection Page | 25
5 service in the Angle Sea Fire Protection District
6 (Incorporated Village of East Rockaway)

7 The next is an application of GEMMA REALTY
8 CORP. for rezoning from Residence "B" District to
9 "Business" District - Uniondale - northwest corner
10 of Uniondale Avenue & Midwood Street.

11 The next application is a companion
12 application of GEMMA REALTY CORP. for a permit to
13 include gasoline service station within "GSS"
14 District - Uniondale - northwest corner of
15 Uniondale Avenue & Midwood Street.

16 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: May I have a Motion to
17 adjourn Public Hearings 16932, 17434, 15234,
18 14703, 29378, 2667, 41608, 69029, 505172, all of
19 them until June 9th.

20 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: So moved.

21 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Second.

22 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

24 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Second.

25 No, I need to get my Uniondale in there,

1 are you kidding?

2 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Yes, ma'am.

3 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Okay, go

4 ahead.

Page | 26

5 CLERK MURRAY: We will start the roll call,

6 again.

7 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

9 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

10 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

11 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

12 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

13 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

14 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

15 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

16 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

17 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

18 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via

19 phone.)

20 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

21 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

22 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,

23 call the Administrative Calendar.

24 CLERK MURRAY: There are items 1 through 14

25 on the Administrative Calendar.

1 Item 1. Resolution - Authorizing the renewal of
2 an agreement to provide independent internet
3 service for the disaster recovery site at 200
4 North Franklin Street under State contract
5 PS693764 - Department of Information & Technology
6 (Crown Castle Fiber, LLC.)

7 Item 2. Resolution - authorizing the renewal of
8 a contract for one year of maintenance for the IBM
9 Mainframe Server and the Disaster Recovery Box -
10 Department of Information & Technology (R & S
11 Holdings and Management LLC d/b/a T3 Tech)

12 Item 3. Resolution - Authorizing the renewal of
13 an agreement to maintain the VOIP phones under New
14 York State Contract PM21290 - Department of
15 Information & Technology (Lanrover Network
16 Services, Inc.)

17 Item 4. Resolution - Authorizing payment of
18 examination service fees - Town of Hempstead (New
19 York State Department of Civil Service)

20 Item 5. Resolution - Amending Resolution No.
21 478-2020 Case Nos. 11179 & 17555 adopted on March
22 31, 2020 authorizing the payment to Bancker
23 Construction Corp. for certain roadway restoration
24 work in the East Meadow Water District -
25 Department of Water (Bancker Construction Corp.)

1 Item 6. Resolution - Ratifying & confirming
2 payment for the publication of COVID-19 public
3 information advertisements in community newspapers
4 the sum of (15,962) - Office of Communications Page | 28
5 (Richner Communications, Inc.)

6 Item 7. Resolution - Authorizing acceptance of a
7 proposal to provide the maintenance and servicing
8 of the Town's Access Control and I.D. Badging
9 System at all Town of Hempstead facilities -
10 Department of Public Safety (Intelli-Tec Security
11 Services)

12 Item 8. Resolution - Authorizing acceptance of a
13 proposal to provide a software support and
14 maintenance contract for the department's report
15 management system - Department of Public Safety -
16 (Tritech Software Systems A Central Square
17 Technologies Company)

18 Item 9. Resolution - Authorizing the issuance of
19 a Building Permit with a fee "Cap" in connection
20 with Building Permit Application No. 202003293 for
21 Kellenberg Memorial High School for interior
22 alterations to the science labs at the premises
23 located at 1600 Glenn Curtiss Boulevard, Uniondale
24 - Department of Buildings.

25 Item 10. Resolution - approving Site Plans in

1 Connection with Building application #201927436 to
2 construct a 104 unit golden age (GA)residential
3 multi-family development with associated site
4 improvements - East Meadow - East side of Merrick
5 Avenue, 724.50 feet North of Peters Gate (Michael
6 Dubb on behalf of Beechwood Meadow East, LLC.)

7 Item 11. Resolution - Authorizing settlement of
8 claim for personnel injuries sustained - Town of
9 Hempstead.

10 Item 12. Resolution - Amending Resolution No.
11 80-2020 Re: Various Offices positions &
12 occupations in the Town Government of the Town of
13 Hempstead.

14 Item 13. Resolution Calling Public Hearing May
15 19, 2020, Proposed Local Law Re: "Parking or
16 Standing Prohibitions" in Bellmore, Uniondale,
17 near Westbury, (To amend Section 202-1 of the Code
18 of the Town of Hempstead)

19 Item 14. Resolution Calling a Public Hearing May
20 19, 2020, proposed Local Law Re: "Arterial Stops"
21 in near Bellerose, West Hempstead, (To amend
22 Section 197-5 of the Code of the Town of
23 Hempstead)

24 I also have two Resolutions that are of an
25 urgent or emergency nature, the first is entitled

1 a Resolution authorizing the grant of emergency
2 funds to Long Island Cares, Inc., for the purpose
3 of emergency food distribution services to Senior
4 Citizens and other vulnerable populations in the ^{Page | 30}
5 Town of Hempstead necessitated by the coronavirus
6 public health threat.

7 And, the second emergency Resolution is
8 entitled a Resolution authorizing the Supervisor
9 to execute a Memorandum of Agreement negotiated
10 with the Civil Service Employees Association,
11 Incorporated relative to employee compensation
12 from May 1, 2020 until Phase 1 of the reopening
13 begins for the Nassau County area or until May 31,
14 2020, whichever occurs sooner.

15 These two emergency Resolutions will appear
16 as Items 15 and 16 on the Administrative Calendar.

17 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Does any Member of the
18 Board wish to sever any items?

19 Does any Member of the Board wish to be
20 heard on any item?

21 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,
22 the following ensued.)

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I have a
24 Motion to adopt the items on the Administrative
25 Calendar.

HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD 5/5/20

1 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: So moved.

2 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: I make a
3 Motion that we adopt the items on the
4 Administrative Calendar including 15 and 16.

Page | 31

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Thank you,
6 Councilwoman.

7 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: I second the Motion.

8 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

11 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

13 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

15 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

17 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

18 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

19 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
20 phone.)

21 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

22 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, now that
24 the formal meeting has been adjourned, the Town
25 Board will listen to any comments that will not

1 take place, today.

2 Can we have a Motion to adjourn.

3 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: I make the Motion
4 to adjourn.

Page | 32

5 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Second.

6 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

7 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

8 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Blakeman?

9 COUNCILMAN BLAKEMAN: Aye.

10 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

11 COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

12 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman D'Esposito?

13 COUNCILMAN D'ESPOSITO: Aye.

14 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

15 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

16 CLERK MURRAY: Senior Councilwoman Goosby?

17 SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Aye. (via
18 phone.)

19 CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

20 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

21 (Whereupon, the official meeting of the
22 Hempstead Town Board was concluded.)

23

24

25

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

CERTIFICATE BY COURT REPORTER

I, do hereby certify that the foregoing
testimony in the matter of the Hempstead Town
Board Meeting held on May 5, 2020, consisting of
pages 1 through 33 inclusive is an accurate
transcription of my cryptic notes.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I SET MY HAND THIS DAY.



CFM

CERTIFIED COURT REPORTER

NORTH SHORE COURT REPORTERS

NOTARY PUBLIC - STATE OF NEW YORK